CATS:  Come to school.  Always be prepared.  Think of others first.  Show responsibility.  This is the new face of Monterey High School.

Monterey High School is starting the school year in a HUGE way.  We’re starting a new way of thinking called School-Wide Positive Behavior Support.  This is just a fancy way of saying that we are going to recognize the students who are doing the right thing and reward them!

Some people have said, “Why should kids be rewarded for doing what they’re supposed to do anyway?”   Our answer is that people in real life get rewards every day:  job promotions, awards, raises, and yes, paychecks.  Why shouldn’t young people be recognized for working hard and doing the right thing at school?  The majority of Monterey High School students attend school on a regular basis, they are prepared for class, they are respectful, and they are responsible.  This is their time to shine!

We want to focus on the positive this year.   As teachers, if we encounter misbehavior in the classroom, it’s easy to focus on the mischievous child and overlook the well-behaved young lady or gentleman.  We want to change that.  We are implementing a system of expectations and rewards that we KNOW will be successful.  Each student at Monterey High School will soon know what we expect of him or her in every area of the school:  how to behave in the gym, cafeteria, classroom, hallway, etc.  As we see students demonstrating the expected behaviors, we will reward them!  Teachers, administrators, cafeteria staff, and janitorial staff will be rewarding students anywhere positive behavior is observed.  If someone picks up a piece of trash in the hallway and throws it away, if someone comes to school on a regular basis, if someone 

Rewards?  What rewards?  A pat on the back and a handshake?   Whereas that’s always nice,  MHS kids will be earning CAT CASH!  Students have the opportunity to earn “Cat Cash,” coupons that are worth one dollar.  During the school year, MHS will be having celebrations and other opportunities for students to spend their Cat Cash; they may even redeem their Cat Cash coupons for discounts on sports events throughout the year.   

This spring, teachers Billy Heady, Penny Riddle, Adam West, Elisabeth Jones, and vice-principal Chris Pierce attended a seminar in Nashville where they learned that the population of a school can be represented with a green, yellow, and red triangle.  Most of the triangle is green:  80% of a school’s population consists of students who “do the right thing.”  15% of students are in a yellow zone:  they are generally well-behaved, but they sometimes get into trouble.  Only 5% of a school’s population, the very tip of the triangle, represents students who show serious behavior problems.  

We want to “grow the green” and end up with 100% of the school population ready to COME TO SCHOOL, ALWAYS BE PREPARED, THINK OF OTHERS FIRST, and SHOW RESPONSIBILITY! 
Special Note:  If anyone is interested in helping MHS with the rewards or door prizes for the school wide drawings, please contact the school (839-2970). MHS appreciates all the community support.
